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Selectmen’s Minutes 

April 6 2021 
Present: Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura 
Church, Kerry Casey,  Irene Goff,  Jim 
Anderberg, Ed Lawless, Tom Jewett  
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the 

minutes from the previous meeting. 
3. Reviewed and signed Warrant 

#7  ($89,110.34). 
4. The selectmen signed the copy 

paperwork needed for article #54 which 
was voted on and passed by Vienna 
residents in March 2021. 

5. The WKLCA (high speed internet 
committee for Vienna)  presented new 
information to the selectboard. 

6. Meeting adjourned. 

April 13, 2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura 
Church, Lidie Robbins    
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the 

minutes from the previous meeting. 
3. The selectmen signed a Quit Claim 

Deed for property on Map #2, Lot #19. 
4. Laura signed a grant application for the 

Vienna Fire Department. If the fire 
department receives the Ed McDonald 
Safety Enhancement Grant with MMA 
they will receive $1,500.00 toward two 
sets of  gear. 

5. Meeting adjourned. 
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Selectmen’s Minutes (continued) 

April 20, 2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura 
Church, Kerry Casey, Annie Tibbetts, Ernestine Emery 
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the minutes from 

the previous meeting. 
3. Reviewed and signed Warrant # 8  ($23,430.95). 
4. A resident of the Davis Road filed a complaint 

about another resident having a large amount of 
personal property in the right of way of the Davis 
Road. 

5. The selectmen signed the Cemetery Lot 
Conveyance. 

6. Meeting adjourned.  
 
April 27,  2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Joe Lopez 
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the minutes from 

the previous meeting. 
3. The selectmen helped Mr.Lopez with locating his 

septic system. 
4. The selectmen  requested the webmaster post that 

the  garbage pickup will be rescheduled Wednesday, 
June 2, 2021 to Thursday, June 3, 2021. 

5. The selectmen reviewed property cards which had 
some kind of building done over the last year. 

6. The selectmen continued the discussion of  a 
resident’s complaint of a property owner putting 
personal property in the right of way. 

7. The selectmen reviewed property transfers. 
8. The selectmen reviewed the recently received 

and updated property maps. 
9. Meeting adjourned. 
 
May 4, 2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura Church 
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the minutes from 

the previous meeting. 
3. Warrant # 9  delayed til next week  as the Treasurer 

is out sick. 

4. Selectmen worked on updating Property Cards. 
5. Selectmen reviewed old Warrants. 
6. Meeting adjourned.  
 
May 11, 2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura Church, John 
Archard  
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the minutes from 

the previous meeting. 
3. Reviewed and signed Warrant #9  ($15,690.16). 
4. The Plumbing Inspector notified the  selectmen of 

several plumbing violations. The Plumbing 
Inspector will contact the property owners in 
regards to those violations.  

5. Meeting adjourned.  
 
May 18, 2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura 
Church, Kerry Casey 
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the minutes from 

the previous meeting. 
3. Reviewed and signed Warrant #10  ($ 71,050.06). 
4. The Fire Department received a grant from the 

MMA for up to $2,000.00. 
5. The selectmen are planning to set the mill rate next 

Tuesday, May 25, 2021. 
6. Meeting adjourned.  
 
May 25, 2021 
Present:  Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff, Laura Church, Ed 
Lawless, Tom Jewett, Jim Anderberg 
 
1. Reviewed and dispersed the mail. 
2. The selectmen read and accepted the minutes from 

the previous meeting. 
3. Members of the Broadband Committee updated 

the selectmen on the process of applying for Grants 
and the next steps to receive  funding, as well as 
options on how to provide fiber to the home. 

4. Meeting adjourned.  
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Planning Board Minutes 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE VIENNA PLANNING BOARD  
 
March 24, 2021 
The meeting convened at the Town House at 7:00 PM. Regular members present were Waine Whittier, 
Alan Williams, Creston Gaither, and Ed Lawless. Minutes of the February meeting were read and ac-
cepted. 
 
Wendy Morin appeared to ask about getting permits for a new garage and to move an existing shed on 
her Kimball Pond Road property shown on tax map 3 as lot 19. No plumbing is involved. As the Board 
is familiar with the site the usual site visit was waived. Best management practices will be required. Con-
sidering the known steep slopes on the site, she was advised that the earthwork must be done by a con-
tractor certified for work in the Shoreland Zone (this will be restated in the permit. It was voted  5 – 0 to 
authorize Creston to issue the usual permit by letter for this work. 
 
Alan presented an application from Heath Dolloff for a permit to add a deck and a set of stairs onto his 
existing house on Flying Pond, the property being shown on tax map 11 as lot 13-H. The Board decided 
to visit the site at 6:15 PM prior to its next meeting (April 28). 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM. 
 
 
April 28, 2021 
At 6:15 PM regular members Waine Whittier, Creston Gaither, Ed Lawless, and Tim Bickford visited 
the Heath Dolloff lot on Flying Pond, shown on tax map 11 as lot 13-H to consider Mr. Dolloff’s pro-
posal to add a platform and deck with a porch on the southerly end of the existing house along with a 
porch and stairs on the westerly side of the house. 
 
The regular meeting convened at the Town House at 7:00 PM, with the aforesaid members present 
along with regular member Alan Williams. Minutes of the March meeting were read and accepted. 
 
Bob Nurse appeared; he wants to build a 2-car garage within the Stream Protection District. He would 
like it to be about 50 feet from the brook. Waine read from pertinent sections of the Shoreland Zoning 
Ordinance, which indicate that the Board of Appeals could issue a variance for this use based on a find-
ing of hardship. Bob was advised that the Planning Board would be unlikely to approve an application 
for the garage as Bob described it. The requirements for a finding of “hardship” were reviewed; it seems 
unlikely that Bob could meet them. 
 
It was noted that the Board had not made Findings of Fact regarding the Morin permit it approved in 
March. The permit has not yet been issued. Findings of Fact were made and the Board voted 4 – 0 to 
reaffirm its approval of the permit. Tim Bickford abstained as he had missed the March meeting. 
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Planning Board Minutes (continued) 

The Dolloff application outlined above was considered. An informal site plan has been received. It was 
agreed that, given the steep slopes on the site, that conditions of approval should include the stabiliza-
tion of the soil in the vicinity of the proposed deck. Based on its on-site observations and on the site 
drawing, and a subsequent examination of the pertinent flood hazard map, the Board determined that 
the project as outlined above: 
 

) Will maintain safe and healthful conditions; 
) Will not result in water pollution, erosion, or sedimentation to surface waters; 
) Will adequately provide for the disposal of all wastewater; 
) Will not have an adverse impact on spawning grounds, fish, aquatic life, bird or other wild-

life habitat 
) Will conserve shore cover and visual, as well as actual, points of access to inland waters; 
) Will protect archaeological and historic resources as designated in the comprehensive plan; 
) Will avoid problems associated with floodplain development and use; and 
) Is in conformance with the provisions of Section 15, Land Use Standards. 

 
 
The Board voted 4 – 0 to authorize Creston to issue the usual permit by letter, with the said condition 
of approval included. Alan abstained as he has represented the applicants. 
 
CMP “pole permit” policy was discussed. Tim said the pertinent statute covers all permits under 30 
MRSA & not just subdivision and shoreline zoning. Waine proposed that individual Board members be 
authorized to sign Form 1190 provided that they are confident that any proposed structures have the 
requisite Notification of Construction and SSWD permits, along with any SZO permits required, and 
that it is not part of an illegal subdivision This was adopted as Board policy 5 – 0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM. 
 
 
 
 

 
Creston Gaither, secretary 
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From the Health Officer 

A Little Jab Will Do Ya: Part II  
Getting a COVID-19 Shot Locally 

Dan Onion, MD, MPH 
Mt. Vernon/Vienna/Fayette Health Officer 

293-2076; dkonion@gmail.com 
June 2021 

 
Last edition, I wrote about why and how to get vaccinated to protect yourself, those you love and the whole 
community. Then, the single shot Johnson and Johnson (J+J) vaccine had just come out, Covid variants were 
just being found, and shots were just becoming available for those under 60.  

A lot has changed for the better since then. The Pfizer vaccine now is approved to be used down to age 12, and 
it looks like the Moderna one will be soon too. Both those take 2 shots, 3 or 4 weeks apart respectively. The 
nation, led by Maine, is now over 50% vaccinated and climbing, even counting the ineligible kids under 12. As 
of the 3rd week in May, 57% of eligible Maine residents had had at least one dose of vaccine and 54% were 
fully vaccinated. I’m sure those numbers will be close to or over 60% by June 1. This last week in May has seen 
average daily rates drop under 100 new cases/day, the lowest since a full year ago. Just the week before those 
numbers, I had a brief meeting with Maine CDC director, Dr Nirav Shah, who was ecstatic they had just 
dropped under 200. Things are getting rapidly better. So, with fingers crossed, we can hope that the surge in 
hospitalizations and deaths will also drop, as they should with a several week delay. And newest data suggest 
that is indeed happening. The elderly population, now vaccinated at rates over 75% in Maine, has seen a huge 
drop in COVID hospitalizations and deaths. Unfortunately, the younger age groups in their 20s and 30s now 
represent nearly 50% of Covid deaths in Maine. Nearly all the mortality is in the unvaccinated. And all the 
states are experiencing a similar decline, correlated with vaccination rates.  

Now, the Maine and Federal CDCs as well as Governor Mills are relaxing most restrictions including in- and 
outdoor distancing, masking, and handwashing, because vaccinated people appear to be enjoying the promised 
90+% protection from symptomatic illness. Subsequent follow up of mass vaccinations now show that the 
vaccinated are also very rare transmitters of Covid to others. The usual precautions like masking will remain in 
place in medical settings, public transportation and a few at risk groups.  

Many of unvaccinated residents remain hesitant about the vaccine, worrying that it is “too new”, not fully 
studied, not effective enough, or responsible for intolerable side-effects. But those concerns are proving 
unwarranted when compared to the risks of the disease itself including hospitalizations, mortality, and “long 
Covid”, the chronic fatigue and various organ impairments seen after acute Covid and causing months and 
maybe years of impairments. The scare about J+J causing brain clots has diminished, appearing to be very, very 
rare, barely a dozen cases among millions of shots. Vaccines do often make recipients sick with body aches, 
pains and a low-grade fever in the first 24 hours or so afterward; be encouraged by that, it means the shot is 
helping your body develop strong immunity to the virus. 

Given that level of protection, as good as or better than vaccines for any other disease, the relaxation of 
restrictions make sense for the fully immunized. There still are and will be the few (under 8%) who still get the 
disease, but usually mild cases, despite being vaccinated. In the trials with 70,000 people, none suffered severe 
illness or death. Those outcomes are proving fewer than 1 in 100 thousand. There have been a few in Maine, 
mostly in people with impaired immunity, though some not. Don’t be discouraged that this represents vaccine 
failure. Like most things in medicine, vaccines are never 100% protection but they always reduce the risk of 
severe infection, like the flu shots do. 

mailto:dkonion@gmail.com
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From the Health Officer (continued) 

So, my hope now is that we can get the rest of the population vaccinated ASAP, in order to reduce the rate of 
illness and death as well as decrease the viral population in our communities. The fewer people the virus 
infects, the less likely it is to mutate/change into a more resistant bug. The new variants have already mutated 
into more transmissible strains, though so far remaining sensitive to present vaccines. The pharmaceutical 
industry is also gearing up to modify vaccines quickly to meet any such transformations. 

The Maine CDC just last week posted vaccination rates by zip code and ranked by those over or under 60% 
(https://www.maine.gov/covid19/vaccines/dashboard/rates-by-zip). They show that Fayette/Kent’s Hill is 
doing the best by far with 78% of its eligible population fully vaccinated, followed by Mt Vernon (63%), 
Belgrade (61%), Rome/Oakland (57%) and Vienna (53%). How surprised I, from Vienna, was by that!! COME 
ON VIENNA, CATCH UP!!  

One way to help people in our towns who aren’t yet vaccinated, is to provide free shots locally. The Mt Vernon 
Rescue service is organizing a local vaccine clinic to administer either the PFIZER or J+J vaccines to all comers, 
at a Mt Vernon Community Center clinic on Sunday, June 13, 11 am-5:30 pm.  We are also arranging 
transportation to the clinic or even home visits if needed. There are still cases popping up in the unvaccinated 
in our towns. Please get vaccinated, if you haven’t already, and urge family and friends to do the same if not for 
themselves, then for their unvaccinated older friends and family. The jury is in, the definitive data is there now, 
it is far better to be vaccinated than sick or dead from COVID! 

 

Editor’s Notes 

Advertisements or Personal Announcements 
1/8 Page $8.00/issue or $45.00/year 
1/4 Page $14.00/issue or $45.00/year 
1/2 Page $26.00/issue or $150.00/year 
Full Page $50.00/issue or $290.00/year 
Make checks payable to the “Town of Vienna” 
 
Deadline 
Please submit all items or articles for the  
February/March issue of the Vienna Record by 
July 26, 2021.   
 

Format 
Submit all items via email as a word document 
(.doc) or as a .jpg.  Please no .pdf or other  
formats. 
 
 
 
Send us your photos! 
We want your seasonal photos of Vienna! For 
consideration, please email photos to:  
viennanewsletter@fairpoint.net  
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Mill Stream Grange 

Right: Mill Stream Grange members (l-r) Ed 
McCarthy, Allan Harville, Pat Onion, Jill 
Sampson, Debbie Lavender, Lisa Goucher and 
Paul Lavender (taking picture) met 
on May 12th to place flags honoring veterans at 
the Franklin Cemetery on Tower Road in  
Vienna. This is the 6th year that the Grange has 
helped with this effort as a community service 
project.  
 
For more information about Mill Stream 
Grange meetings and activities, call Paul Laven-
der at 293-4408 or Jill Sampson 293-4960 

Left: Mill Stream Grange in Vienna celebrated 
National Grange month by giving the Hall a 
thorough sprucing up inside and out. 
Members met on Saturday, April 24 for several 
hours of work.  
 
Future plans for the gardens, building upgrades 
and repairs were discussed for upcoming work 
days. Also, a big thank you to our  
groundskeeper, Darrel Varney, for the  
preliminary raking and the wonderful mowing 
job he does all year.  

Town Clerk 

Annie Tibbetts: 207-293-2915 
Email: ClerkTax@Viennamaine.org 
346 Townhouse Road, Vienna, Maine 

 
 The Town Clerk’s office is open regular hours: 
 

  Tuesday and Thursday 5-7pm 
  Wednesday 9am-12pm and 12:30-5pm 
  Last Saturday of the month 9am-12pm 



 Dr. Shaw Memorial Library News  
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“As a young boy, the library card was my prized possession.   
To think that the son of an oil field worker could hold a key to 

unlock the endless stacks of knowledge within the most spectacular 
building I had ever seen, was an amazement.”                                                   

Dan Rather 

 

 
Whew, it has been quite a year (and a bit more).  We have been listening to the latest recommendations 
from the CDC and from Maine State Library, as well as other public libraries, and – we are opening back 
up for our usual hours, as of June 2nd!  We are grateful for your patience and cooperation, our patrons are 
wonderful about paying attention to how to keep each other safe throughout this pandemic.   
 
Here is our current information about hours and safety: 
*Our hours will go back to:  Monday 3-6PM, Wednesday 9AM-Noon and then 3-7PM, Saturdays 10AM-
3PM.   
*There will be no more “tickets” (sticky notes) on the door, so you are welcome to come inside.  We will 
not limit the number of people entering the building, and we will not require signing in at this point.   
*We will still require mask wearing for everyone, regardless of vaccination status, as a precaution. There 
are still people who have not been able to get vaccinated yet for various reasons, and we want the library to 
be a place where everyone can come and feel safe. We also hope to protect our youngest patrons, as 
children have not been approved for vaccination yet.   Please help protect all of our wonderful community 
members by wearing your mask in the library at all times.   
*We will still provide curbside service: just call us or send us an email, and we will put together your 
order. 
 
Our plans may change and evolve as we move through the summer, but for now our focus is on seeing you! 
Please come on in! 
 
We will be offering some outdoor programming during July and August, beginning with the children’s 
Summer Reading Program, which will be held at 4pm on Wednesdays through the month of 
July.  Current plans are to have an outdoor story time followed by a simple Make and Take Craft. Craft 
kits will be fully made up. They may be done after the story time, or taken home to do later. Anyone not 
attending the story time may pick up a Make and Take when they visit the library. On rainy days, story 
times will be canceled but Make and Takes will still be available. 
 
We encourage our young patrons to read over the summer. Reading logs with stickers that help keep track 
of time will be available to pick up at the end of June, and ice cream cone certificates will be awarded to 
everyone completing their summer reading goal.  This year’s theme is Tales and Tails! 
 
Last year’s Story Walk on the Ezra Smith Conservation Land was a good way to combine movement, 
appreciation of our local environment, and reading – folks loved it.  We are planning to do another one 
again this summer and expect that it will be ready in the beginning of July. We’ll see you on the trails! 
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We are putting together a few outdoor programs for adults, also – please stay tuned!  This year, one of the nature 
walks we want to host is about ferns, with Maine Master Naturalist Deb Stahler.  Our planned date for the Fern 
Walk is July 18 (Sunday) at 3PM, with a rain date of July 25.  The walk will start at the new parking area for the 
Ezra Smith Conservation Area, down near the Pond Rd end of Blake Hill Road. We may need to limit the 
number of people who can participate, we’ll let you know as we finalize plans.   Meanwhile, we do have a fern 
identification book in our collection:  A Field Guide to Ferns and Their Related Families, by Boughton Cobb 
(587.3 COB).   

Ongoing Book Sale:  We have a large book sale set up in the old upstairs of the building. Many books in every 
category are waiting for a new home, and the price is right!  $1.00 for all books, except only $.50 for mass market 
paperbacks.  Please visit our sale room while at the library, so you can have lots of reading material for down at 
camp or while you travel. 

I have been reading through the town Annual Report, of course, since it arrived the other day.  And, I picked up 
Kurt Vonnegut’s A Man Without a Country for a re-read (818 VON).  What are you reading while we wait for rain 
and work in our gardens? 

Submitted by Mary Anne Libby and Alice Olson  

Vienna Broadband Committee 

One thing that the COVID pandemic has highlighted is the necessity for a high speed, reliable internet 
connection. In that regard, Vienna is dramatically underserved. The speed for your internet connection is 
measured in mega-bits per second (Mbps). The FCC currently defines a “broadband” internet connection as one 
that provides at least 25 Mbps for download speed and 3 Mbps for upload. This is a decent benchmark for 
the average family of three. The State of Maine is recommending a minimum of 50Mbps download and 50Mbps 
upload. The average speed in Vienna is 4.68Mbps download and 0.95Mbps upload. 

To obtain the speeds needed for today's and the future's internet applications requires that a fiber optic network 
be constructed. This is not a profitable investment for the large communication companies like Consolidated 
Communities or Spectrum. There are too few potential subscribers for the profit they require. 

Many communities like ours, in Maine and the nation have decided to build and maintain their own fiber to the 
home network. They build the fiber infrastructure and then invite internet service providers to use it to provide 
access for you. The end result is a substantially faster broadband connection and at a reduced cost. We could 
expect 1000Mbps download and 1000Mbps upload for nearly the same price as people are now paying for 10Mbps 
download and 1Mbps upload. 

For the past two years Vienna has been working with the towns of Leeds, Readfield, Mt. Vernon, Wayne and 
Fayette to evaluate this option – see www.wklcba.org. In the near future we will be announcing our 
recommendations to build this infrastructure. 

Both Federal and State governments recognize the need to improve broadband internet for places like Vienna. 
They will soon be offering grants to towns willing to take the initiative to build their own. We are hoping to be 
ready to apply for these grants and given our need, expect we will qualify for a substantial amount. 

There are many factors to consider in this endeavor. We need your feedback. From time to time we will be sending 
out surveys to get a sense of how we should proceed. If you haven't done so already please go to viennamaine.org/
subscribe-broadband-vienna and subscribe to our mailing list. 
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Community News 

Fire Department News 

Vienna Fire Department, Inc. meets every Thursday at 6:30PM but the  
following Thursdays are specifically designated as written: 
 
 Business Meetings: 2nd Thursday of every month 
 Training: 3rd Thursday of every month 
 
The Department is always looking for new members!  If you are interested in 
joining the Vienna Fire Department, come down to the station on any  
Thursday evening to learn more. 
 
Chicken BBQ: July 25. See included flyer for more information! 

Recurring Community Events 

 Our community is beginning to resume in-person activities, with some 
 modifications. See details below!  

Mt. Vernon Community Center Café - Buffet to go, every other Saturday from 9:00-11:00 
AM. Next scheduled take-out events are June 5 and 19.  

Men’s Breakfast - Tuesdays from 6:30-7:30 at the Mt. Vernon Community Center. Small donation appreciated.  

Women’s “Juliet” Breakfast - Second Tuesday of each month at the Mill Stream Grange 8-9 AM. Pot luck 
breakfast plus $2.00 per person. Gatherings resume on July 13! 

Vienna Union Hall Association - Second Wednesday of each month. 7:00 at the 
Vienna Community Center (Nov.- March.) at the Union Hall (April - Oct.) Welcome 
new members.  
 
To submit a recurring event for future inclusion, please email details to viennanewsletter@fairpoint.net 
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Community News 

 
July 3 
Fireworks Display to celebrate America’s independence and the Bicentennial of Maine Statehood will be at 9:00 
pm on Saturday, July 3rd.  Band music beforehand on the Mount Vernon Town Beach.   
Donations to help defray the cost of the fireworks being sought; checks should be written to “Mount Vernon 
Community Partnership Corporation" and mailed to Janet Roderick, 1027 Watson Pond Rd., Rome, ME 04963. 
 
July 17 
Summer Arts & Crafts Fair on the Mount Vernon Town Beach is set for Saturday, July 17th.  If you are an arti-
san, crafter or have something special to sell and would like to participate, contact Leslie Grenier at 
lwg929@gmail.com.  Otherwise, be sure to stop by that day to support our local artisans and crafters.  Plus there 
will; be ice cream! 
 
July 31 
The 2021 Paddle Trek will launch from the Mount Vernon Town Beach on Saturday, July 31st with kayaks and 
canoes paddling and portaging part or all of the way to Wayne and a sweet reward at Tubby’s Ice Cream. Details 
on transportation back from Wayne are still being worked out.  Updated information will be posted at 
http://30mileriver.org/news-events/annual-paddle-trek/.  
 
Union Hall Outdoor Concert! July 31 (rain date August 1). Donations welcomed. Watch for more information 
on the website and Facebook page; posters coming soon! 
 
August 8 
The 2021 5K Loon Lap around beautiful Lake Minnehonk is ON for Sunday, August 8th.  It can be run/
walked/rolled this year EITHER in person OR virtually.  Details also still being worked out, so look for updates 
at https://www.facebook.com/mtvloonlap/.  Business sponsors and supporters being sought.  All proceeds go to 
the Mount Vernon Community Partnership Corporation and the Greater Minnehonk Lake Association. 
 
August 
With COVID precautions easing, the Vienna Union Hall is preparing to safely host The Vienna Woods Players 
and a play the third week in August! 
 
In PLAY ON, a comedy (1980) by Rick Abbot, a small town community theater group attempts to perform a play 
by a local amateur writer, whose ongoing script changes challenge the cast's patience, perseverance, and sense of 
humor; not to mention the story line. As this three-act play about a play within a play proceeds through rehearsal, 
dress rehearsal, and opening night, will it turn out to be a comedy, drama, or murder mystery? What could possi-
bly go wrong? Everything!  Every theater performer's worst nightmares provide a hilarious comedy from the  
audience's perspective. 
 
Two roles remain to be filled; a teen/young-adult female and a second person, young or old .  Contact Cheryl 
Herr-Rains at 293-3967).   
 
Ticket information coming soon! Watch for details in the next newsletter. 
 
 



 

MT VERNON RESCUE COVID-19 

VACCINATION CLINIC 

COMING TO MT. VERNON! 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 13th 
11 am to 5:30 pm 

Mount Vernon Community Center 
By town beach, across from fire station 

 

PFIZER + J&J VACCINES! 
(More of the former, 2nd clinic 3-weeks later;  

J&J one shots mostly for the homebound) 

 

WALK-INS OK, APPOINTMENTS PREFERRED 

CHILDREN 12 AND OVER WELCOME 

FREE NDN RIDES TO/FROM CLINIC (860-0677) 

WE CAN BRING VACCINE TO HOMEBOUND 

NOT RESTRICTED TO RESIDENTS OF MT. VERNON 

 

 FOR SIGN UP OR MORE INFORMATION: 

Dan Onion, 293-2076 or 242-6224 

Or Tom Ward, 293-1016 
REGISTRATION PORTAL TO BE AVAILABLE SOON 





 

 

 

 

VIENNA FIRE DEPARTMENT’S 

ANNUAL CHICKEN BBQ 
 

Sunday, July 25, 2021 
11:30am-1:30pm 

 
Adults $9.00 

Children 12 & Under $4.00 
 

Place your order at the door, pick up at the  
window, and feel free to enjoy your meal  

at the picnic tables outside. 
 



TOWN OF VIENNA 

Town of Vienna Selectmen, Assessors, and Overseers of the Poor - 
Laura Church, Chris Smith, Jeff Rackliff 
Treasurer -  Kerry Casey 
Town Clerk and Tax Collector -  Annie Tibbetts 
Road Commissioner -  Dan Goucher 
Fire Chief and Warden -  Brian Church 
Health Officer -  Daniel K. Onion 
Animal Control Officer -  Donald Tibbetts 
Code Enforcement Officer - Matthew Drost 
Plumbing Inspector -  John Archard 
Alternate Plumbing Inspector - Gary Fuller 
Addressing Officer -  Tim Bickford 
RSU#9 Representative - Josh Robbins 
 

Office of the Selectmen 

Vienna Town House 

P.O. Box 38 

212 Townhouse Road 

Vienna, ME 04360 

 


